Queensland
Government

Our reference; 101/0021884; CA54656 Department of
Environment and Science

11 June 2019

Fulton Hogan Seymour White - Joint Venture
PO Box 6021

MERIDAN PLAINS QLD 4551

Attention: Jai Massadi

Dear Mr Massadi,

RE: Bruce Highway Upgrade — Caloundra Road to Sunshine Motorway — Erosion and sediment control

| refer to the inspection of the Caloundra Road to Sunshine Motorway (CR2SM) project completed by
officers of the Department of Environment and Science (the department) on 22 May 2019.

Based on observations made during the inspection the department considers that erosion and
sediment control (ESC) management of the site continues to be of a high standard, and is
representative of best practice. It was evident that, despite ongoing rainfall being received in the weeks
prior to the inspection, that erosion and sediment control measures had held up well. The expanded
use of high efficiency sediment basins appears to be providing significant benefit to the project and is
a commendable initiative. With the commencement of permanent landscaping works it is anticipated
that the risk profile of the project will reduce as further final landscaping treatments are applied.

The department looks forward to continued efforts in effectively managing ESC risks associated with

the project. Please contact Joe Winzenberg on 5459 6123 should you have any queries in relation to
this correspondence.

Yours sincerel

elivery Manager — Sunshine Coast
South Queensland Compliance

Environmental Services and Regulation
Department of Environment and Heritage Protection

Level 6 Mike Ahern Centre

12 First Avenue Maroochydore
PO Box 362 Maroochydore
Queensland 4558 Australia
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